
Classified employees group names ‘Unsung Hero’ 

Diane McEvilly, Chino Valley Unified School District’s attendance technician, has been named the 2015 
Unsung Hero by the local chapter of the California School Employees Association (CSEA). 

She was honored at the May 21 school board meeting for her outstanding work for the district. 

Ms. McEvilly started her association with the school district in the 1980s as a parent at Oak Ridge 
Elementary School in Chino Hills. She was among the founders of the PTA at that school in 1988. 

She officially joined the school district in 1991 as a clerk II at Oak Ridge, becoming school secretary in 
1997. 

Ms. McEvilly was hired as the district attendance technician in 2000. 

In 1991, she stated the Cheer Boosters group at Ayala High. 

She was elected as a member-at-large for CSEA’s executive board in 2010, and was elected chapter 
treasurer for the union in 2011. 

The CSEA chapter represents support staff within the Chino Valley Unified School District. 

 


